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1.  Historically schools had to send students "promotion in doubt" letters
by the end of January if their promotions were really in doubt!  Meaning, if they were
clearly struggling in their classwork by that point in the year.   Without having 
received that letter, I don't believe any child is supposed to be held back, even if
they then fail the state test.  That is because they would still have the schoolwork
showing they were maintaining grade-level work.
If a child does receive a "promotion in doubt" letter, the school is supposed to start
providing academic interventions immediately, not wait for, or rely on, summer school
alone.
2.  New tests -- if the content or standards for a test are altered, it does not seem
reasonable to hold students accountable to either if the curriculum has not been
altered to support those changes.
3.  How do we know if the new test standards are accurate, appropriate, or anything
else about them if this is their first year in use?  Does the state not suggest a lag time
for tests to be vetted before attaching high stakes to them?  (Not to mention that the test
makers themselves advise against attaching high stakes to them.)
4.  Under Response to Intervention, technically no child should be left back at this point, because they should be promptly getting the reading help they need as soon as they show the need for it.  Could the DOE please explain if and how RTI is being implemented system-wide to ensure this help is being given.
5.  The DOE is holding back especially large numbers of 8th graders.  Yet it is in the very same large high schools that the DOE wants to shut down that these students could be helped.  That is because the larger high schools are big enough to have the flexibility to offer differing levels of math instruction, for instance.  Even Stuyvesant has several different levels of math instruction for incoming 9th graders.
It is hard to not suppose that the DOE wants to prevent these 8th graders from moving forward into the smaller high schools many of them have already gotten into out of worry that they might affect those schools' 4-year-graduation rates!
